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JULY 2019 EDITION
Coastal And Rural East (Kent) 

Primary Care Network (PCN)
Coastal and Rural East (Kent) is the name of the Primary Care Network that Westgate Surgery has formed.  

What is a PCN? A Primary Care Network is a group of practices working together to review & agree more services.  This is part of a national contract which each practice must take part in. 

Our network will is with Minster Surgery, Birchington Medical Centre, Broadstairs Medical Centre, St Peters and Ash Surgery, Dr Walton has agreed to be Clinical Director for the network.

More new on what the PCN does collaboratively in the coming editions.

Patient Champion

In our last edition we to you about our new Patient Champion Michele, if you have a question or problem that you need help with, please ask to talk to Michele. However big or small please do not be afraid to ask for advice on the best way to deal with the problem. 

How to get Medical care when you are away from home
We have in recent months had an increasing in the number of patients phoning the surgery for advice whilst they are on holiday.  It is not possible for doctors to give advice for patients who are in another country, or away from home.
For guidance on seeing a GP if you are away from home in the UK is available on the NHS Website: www.NHS.UK   if you are in the UK and need to see a GP whilst you are away you can contact the nearest GP Surgery to where you are staying. They will give you emergency treatment for up to14 days.
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Alternative services are:

Call 111

Speak to a Pharmacist

If you are abroad, please visit a local service for advice.

Health Promotion Campaigns
Have you seen our health promotions board in the main reception?  Every month we advertise in the surgery or on our Facebook Page different health campaigns that we think the patients of Westgate Surgery would be interested in and what you can do to help yourselves manage these conditions.  So far we have had:

· February – Sexual health

· March – Ovarian & Prostate Cancer Awareness

· April – Managing Stress

· May – Stroke Prevention

· Currently we have information on Travel Health for the month of June.

We hope you find these helpful.  If you have any suggestions about other campaigns please let us know.

DNA’S Appointments
We had 193 patients not attend 229 appointments in May; this means 15 people did not attend two or more appointments.    

These appointments could have been offered too those who really needed them and keep our waiting times for appointments down. 

If you no longer need an appointment please contact the surgery to cancel it.  The easiest way to cancel is by using the Online Appointment Booking Service.

Online Appointment Booking
With Online Patient Access you can now book appointments for blood tests and your Doctor. 
Online appointment booking allows you to book and cancel appointments without having to call the surgery.  To set up an account for Online Patient Access please pop into the surgery and ask a member of the reception team for your Log-in ID and password.  You will be required to provide proof of identity before these details will be given to you so make sure you bring ID.
Appointment Time
We have had a number of patients recently who have turned up a few minutes late for their appointments and still expect to be seen. 
Please help us to deliver a good service by always being on time for your appointment and please accept that if you are late we may ask you to rebook or wait until the end of surgery. 
We know that parking around the surgery is not easy so if you are driving please leave plenty of time to park.
Sending prescriptions electronically to your chosen pharmacist
Until very recently we were not able to send some medications, mainly controlled drugs and certain pain killers to a pharmacy electronically. This has now changed and we are able to send most medicines electronically via the EPS service. We will be transferring as many prescriptions as we can over to EPS. In this way we can always track what has happened to your prescription. 
Extended Opening Hours
We are now providing extended opening hours on a Thursday evening for those patients who work and may not be able to attend during our normal opening hours. Please ask at reception for extended hours appointments either at our surgery on a Thursday or one of the other sites on the other evenings of the week.  Surgery Opening Hours are:


Monday: 8am – 6.30pm


Tuesday: 8am – 6.30pm


Wednesday: 7am – 6.30pm


Thursday: 7am – 8pm


Friday: 8am – 6.30pm 

Patient Focus Group meetings
The next meetings of our patient focus group are:-
Weds 24th July at 3pm (Being held at United Reform Church)

Thursday 24th October at 4pm (Surgery)
Everyone is welcome to attend 
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Email:  tccg.westgatepatient@nhs.net
Telephone: 01843 831335
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